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 Spencer Utilities & 
Facilities 

IFB Questions 
To: Prospective Respondents 
From: James Laplante, Sewer Superintendent 
            Town of Spencer - Utilities and Facilities Office 
Date: 11/2/2020 
Re: Addendum No. 1 - Response to questions – Liquid Sludge Hauling and Disposal Bid 

            QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 

             Q: Bidder assumes that the Town will retain title to, and sole ownership of any material 
deemed hazardous material as defined or regulated under law. Is this correct? 

             A: Yes 
 

Q: Sludge Hauling and Disposal is service provided to the Town and is not a function which is    
performed on site.  As such, this service should not be subjected to Prevailing Wage 
Requirements and is not currently subject to Prevailing Wage Requirements.  Please 
confirm. 

              A:  Correct, P.W.’s are not required. 
 

 
Q:  Labor and Material Bonding is generally provided to cover a construction project on behalf 

of the Contractor.   Sludge Hauling and Disposal is a service and not a construction project.  
Please confirm that Labor and Material Bonding is not required. 

             A:  Correct, L & M Bond is not required. However, we do require 5% bid deposit. 
 
 

 
 


